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12th June 2020 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I hope you all continue to enjoy the best of health. This week the government announced that primary 
schools will not be opening to children in Years 2, 3, 4 and 5. This is a great shame for the children but 
scientifically the safest option. We are able to maintain a safe environment with excellent measures in 
place but only for limited numbers and it would be potentially dangerous to increase the number of 
year groups that we offer places to. However, we can accommodate more children in Nursery, 
Reception, Year 1 and Year 6.  
 
As usual this week SLT have been outside welcoming all of those attending. It has been a real pleasure 
seeing so many children. We have been welcoming between 120 and 130 children per day and can 
accommodate a lot more than this safely. So if you are reconsidering sending the children and have 
any questions, then please do get in contact.  
 
All of those who have attended have followed the one way systems brilliantly for which I am very 
grateful. They are getting high quality input in reading, writing, well-being and maths lessons. All of 
this is provided by the excellent Chase Lane teachers on a daily basis.  
 
For all other year groups, we are continuing to provide online learning opportunities. I’m very pleased 
to report that after last week’s dip, numbers have crept back up a little but they are not as high as 
weeks 4 and 5. Although online learning does not match that of quality first teaching, activities are 
carefully selected in line with the national curriculum for each year group and is the only way that we 
can ensure that the work is at the correct level.  
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Year 1 65% 67% 70% 73% 73% 61% 67% 

Year 2 59% 60% 67% 70% 68% 60% 60% 

Year 3 50% 55% 57% 63% 61% 43% 57% 

Year 4 57% 57% 67% 64% 59% 48% 52% 

Year 5 49% 53% 59% 61% 61% 46% 54% 

Year 6 43% 51% 54% 61% 53% 39% 44% 

Please be reminded that if your child is not attending school then should complete all or most of the 
online learning. Those who are attending are encouraged to complete what they can.  
 
At this time of year Chase Lane usually start planning lots of transition meetings so that parents know 
what to expect as the children change phases e.g. from Reception to Year 1. We will still be organising 
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this but it will all be organised presuming that things will be back to normal in September. However 
please note, I cannot guarantee that this will be the case. 
 
I hear this weekend is due to be good weather so, enjoy the sunshine everyone and best of health. 
 
Kind Regards 

 
 
 

Mr Jeffery 
 

 
 


